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Wednesday, August 14, 2019
Meeting opened at noon by Commissioner Bob Sevin at the Grand Isle Multiplex Building located at 3101 Louisiana Highway 1.  Commissioners present were Bob Sevin, Perry Chighizola, Ambrose Besson, Terrill Pizani, and Juanita B. Cheramie.  No commissioners were absent.

A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Pizani to table the minutes of the meeting held on May 8, 2018 until our next meeting in September. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the financial report and pay all the invoices associated with operating the port commission.

A discussion was held on the bidders for the Bulkhead & Pier Repairs. A joint motion was offered by the commissioners to authorize the President to enter into a contract with the lowest responsible bidder of Volute, Inc. in the amount of $2,111,976.00 contingent upon the approval of the additional funding by FEMA and receiving the concurrence of the award notice by the State of Louisiana Office of Facility, Planning and Control. A statement will be added to the contract with Volute, Inc. stating the authorization to sign the contract was contingent upon FEMA and State approval.
It was mentioned that September 12, 2019 is the new trial date for the boat that hit the pilings in Caminada Pass.

Executive Director Keller stated that a new roof is needed on the adjacent building by the office. He has received 2 bids for the roof. The commissioners would like another bid for the roof. The grass needs to be cut between the two docks and the quote is $200.00 per cut as needed by Laine Landry. The first cut may be more to clean site and remove debris. Gravel is needed on Oak Lane by the handicap area. Kayak Launch also needs gravel for the bad potholes. CCA will fund this project. As of this morning, the port has the permit for the new oyster farm area. A No Wake Zone sign was requested in Cheniere in bay near end of Central Avenue. No action was taken on this request. Mr. Keller requested to use the port boat to tour oyster farm. This request was denied. More signs are needed at dock stating no fishing so Police Chief Landry can assist with citations and removal off port property. 

President Sevin stated that we need more information at our meetings from the Executive Director.

A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously to get the amount of money being charged for the dried shrimp shed and discuss at our next meeting. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Pizani and unanimously agreed to go into executive session to discuss legal matters at 1:18 p.m.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Pizani and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 1:25 p.m.
A joint motion was made to resubmit an application for the correct coordinates for the pilings in Caminada Pass as soon as possible. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 1:30 p.m.
_______________________________                     __________________________________

Bob Sevin, Commissioner



Juanita B. Cheramie, Secretary/Treasurer
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